
 
 
 
 

 
Thungfonpattanasuksa School Announcement 

Subject: Policy of Not Accepting All Kinds of Presents and Gifts from Performing Duties (No Gift Policy) 
Fiscal Year B.E. 2567 (2024) 

  

 Thungfonpattanasuksa School Belongs to The Secondary Educational Service Area 
Office Udon Thani recognizes the importance of enhancing organizational culture, values, and suitable 
guidelines for employees to adhere to practices related to giving or taking gifts, rewards, or other 
benefits from performing duties. This is aimed at preventing actions that could lead to the abuse of 
power for personal or others' benefits, in accordance with the National Reform Plan to prevent 
corruption and misconduct. 

To demonstrate the intention and determination to resist corruption in all its forms, 
Thungfonpattanasuksa School Belongs to the Secondary Educational Service Area Office Udon Thani 
is committed to opposing all forms of corruption and misconduct while striving to enhance morality, 
ethics, and honesty in the execution of duties. This drive for transparency within personnel operations 
aligns with the principles of Good Governance. All government agencies will implement the No Gift 
Policy, which prohibits accepting any presents or gifts in the course of performing their duties. This 
policy applies to awards or rewards of any kind, whether given before, during, or after the performance 
of duties. The aim is to avoid actions that may affect impartiality or decision-making, which could lead 
to biased actions or conflicts of interest. Directors and supervisors at all levels act as good examples, 
guiding staff to behave correctly and adhere rigorously to measures to prevent corruption and 
misconduct. 

This announcement shall be informed and observed accordingly. 

Announced on May 15th 2024. 
 
 
 

         (Ms. Khanitha Lunchaipha) 
Director of Thungfonpattanasuksa School 

 

  
 


